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Dear Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends,  
 
Thank you for your prayers and support for our family over the past couple of months. May and June 
ushered in some warm weather and beautiful sunshine here in the north. We had never been in Sweden 
during the springtime before, and it is a phenomenal season here in this country. Over the past couple of 
months, we have enjoyed moving into our new location, meeting some of our neighbors, and 
familiarizing ourselves with the local communities surrounding us. After moving overseas and moving 
four times wthin the past ten months in search of long-term lodging, this has provided a very welcome 
sense of stability to our family. Ultimately, our rest is rooted in the person of Jesus Christ, and our stability is 
found in the Word of God; we also praise the Lord for supplying these temporal provisions for us while we 
seek to serve Him here on earth.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our six-year-old son, Landon, completed his first year of school in Sweden and our five-year-old son, 
Laban, will begin preschool in August.. It is our earnest hope that they, being younger and immersed in 
the Swedish language, will learn to speak Swedish rather quickly and without much difficulty. The adult 
education centers in our community are currently operating solely via online distance learning. This 
includes the national language school program called "Swedish for Immigrants" (SFI). I began learning 
the language through SFI months ago and was making steady progress before we moved to our new 
location. It was during our transition that the virus broke out and the schools closed. It appears that SFI 
will  open up again when regular classes would normally resume in August. If this is not the case, we will 
look to hire a private tutor to teach us (preferably in our home), which is something we have been 
considering already as an additional supplement to SFI. Please pray for our entire family as we endeavor to 
learn the Swedish language.  
 
By God's grace, we celebrated our tenth anniversary on May 15th. We praise the Lord for our marriage, 
for our family, and for our home. Your partnership in the gospel ministry is greatly appreciated.  
 
In Christ,  
 
Don & Beverly Sixt 
Landon, Laban, Caelyn, Carson

10 YEARS ON MAY 15TH!

May/June 2020

All of our prayer letters are viewable online at www.viajesus.org/updates

PRAYER REQUESTS

* Language 
* Driver's Licenses 
* Smålands Baptist Assembly


